Marty's Random Thoughts | 2019

Once again it is Christmas time and time for my annual letter.

Where should I start this year?

What was

In January I started clearing out the garage to make room for a 4 x 8' CNC router. After receiving the CNC router, I worked with it for 6-8 months. I have had all kinds of problems, but I have learned a lot. I have learned CNC and that this one is not for me! I think I might get something different.

I had to put a railing on my front porch and re-roof the house and garage this year. The roof on then house was 26 years! I had no idea how old the garage's roof was. In September the roof and railings finally were finished and look good.

With all the things happening the first few months I didn't publish my first newsletter until June. And then it was only few pages.

Then Halloween came around and I was in the hospital three different times before Thanksgiving Day. It was like November never happened. First time they did an angioplasty to help the blood flow. The second time was because I filled up with fluids. Once most of that was gone, I could breathe more freely. The third time was the charm. We had to adjust my meds to stable things out. I feel good now.

This month I will be going to all my doctors to show them how I will live for the next 82 years. I want to make sure they have my medication correct. I think I have 6 appointments waiting for me.

Marie's family is doing well, Tammy has kid's in collage! Where does tile go. Cork was in the hospital for a while because of a problem with his back. He is home now and is doing quite well. The rest of Cork's family are fine, Last I heard, Marcia and Edie were fine as were the rest of our family.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

MARTY

